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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

February 4, 2010
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Brett Bell, Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Peter Fong, Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle, Dan Willkie

Excused:
Jeff Higginbotham,
Absent:
Allen Andersen, Alexander Areta, Fred Garces, Nick Gehler, 
Guests:
Lonny Bosselman (Aviation), Jim Bray (Gafcon), Kare Furman (Admissions) , Joan Thompson (EOPS), Teresa Vilaboy (Fin Aid)
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· December 3, 2009 (Werle/Davenport) MSC
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
B. Bell reported the task force has met twice since the December Facilities meeting, in preparation of the spring semester.  Currently on the task force is representation from Parking and Police Services, Sonny Nguyen, Sandi Trevisan, Stephen Um, Dan Gutowski and Brett Bell.  The first two weeks of the semester have gone well.  It is anticipated that student lot #3 will be closed in March in preparation for the beginning of construction for the parking structure and Police sub-station.  It has been determine that with this closure, we will be able to absorb students who currently park in lot #3.  Approximately 500 spaces have been available in lots #1 & #2.  Student lot #3 has 300 spaces.  A notice will be sent to students to let them know lot #3 will not be available.

B. Bell wanted to acknowledge S. Um and his staff for maintaining the signage and for the input from the campus community regarding signage/way finding during the first weeks of the semester.  He indicated he didn’t hear many positives but also didn’t hear many negatives regarding the parking situation.  B. Bell also gave kudos to Joan Mize for developing the graphics for the parking signage.  The map on-line is currently accurate.  The only other changes coming up will be to the area around Child Dev.  These changes will not effect parking or way finding, and once complete the fencing in that area will be coming down.  D. Gutowski also wanted to give kudos to Sonny Nguyen for his work with the info booths and getting information to students.  He remarked that the Parking Task Force will be of utmost importance in keeping information available during upcoming construction.
New Business

1) Building Numbering (B. Bell)
B. Bell introduced this item and asked if the committee would like to have a sub-committee review and bring a recommendation to the committee or to review as a committee during the meeting.  The committee decided to review the information during this meeting.  B. Bell indicated the State requires building numbering, but it doesn’t matter what the campus calls or how we assign buildings.  He provided the information of which buildings are being looked at, provided suggested numbering and clarified that existing letter/numbering conventions cannot be re-used. P. Fong asked that the numbering be looked at with consideration in relation to possible emergency situations occurring on campus.  B. Bell added that these letters/numbers will be indicated in the class schedule.  After discussion, the committee recommended the following:
C400 – stays (existing; B. Bell will ask if able to change existing numbering)

Police Sub-station – T100

LLRC – L

Arts/Humanities – H

Business and Math – M

Student Union – K

Parking Structure (Lot 3) – G

College Service Center – U200

Maintenance Facility Yard – U300

2) Use of TRIO Office (P. Fong/D. Andras)

Kare Furman, representing Dana Andras, presented a request to allow the Veterans Affairs department be able to use the office space that will be vacated by TRIO.   K. Furman informed the committee that Veterans Affairs has been serving more students then ever before; approximately 1700 students per academic year.  With the new Chapter 33, they are seeing more vets who are disabled and the current VA office is not ADA compliant.  Students complete forms online but in the current office, there is no space to accommodate a computer. VA is in the same office space as Financial Aid but is no longer part of Financial Aid services (now under Admissions).  There is not enough space for VA students to be seen and the area gets crowded and loud.  Additionally, K. Furman mentioned if VA is able to utilize the TRIO space, they could hold workshops (VETS 2 JETS), the current space would not need remodeling and therefore no additional funding would be required. Teresa Vilaboy added, if VA is able to move, Financial Aid will be able to utilize the vacated office space for staff to service students in a more confidential area.  Financial Aid currently has no waiting space.  According to a 2008 survey, student comments were mostly related to lack of space in student services areas.  B. Bell asked if it is a District standard that techs to have office space in Fin Aid.  T. Vilaboy responded it is not a requirement but is needed for confidentiality.  Currently only one of her techs does not have an office.  She also added no additional cost would be required for the space.  (Werle/Willkie) MSC to approve request.
3) Heating to Pool (D. Gutowski)

D. Gutowski commended on an information item regarding issues with Pool heating.  He indicated he is working closely with Facilities to resolve the issue.  They have had to cancel classes due to inconsistencies in temperature.  The issue is not a localized heating problem, but an issue with campus heating.  B. Bell has made a request to D. Rogers (district) indicating this is an urgent need as it effects instruction.  B. Bell asked committee members to take this informational item back to the constituent groups and indicate that it is effecting instruction and is urgent, but clarify it is a current facilities/maintenance issue that the district is looking into and not related to construction projects on campus.
4) Marquee (D. Buser)

D. Buser asked about the status of the marquee being repaired and asked that if it is not working correctly, can it be shut off.  B. Bell mentioned that the District has assigned a way finding consultant who over the next year will be recommending way finding projects throughout the district.  The marquee is included to be looked at for Miramar.  The issue is related to the cable modem, most likely with the connection from the ground to marquee.  B. Bell will look into the possibility of having the marquee turned off since no legible information is being displayed.
Announcements
1)  Assigned Parking Status (P. Fong)
P. Fong wanted to thank this Committee for approving the request for assigned parking for the campus VPs.  He provided the update that the item was taken to campus constituent groups and brought back to CEC, but not approved.
2) Red LED Lights (K. Werle)

K. Werle looked into the use of red display lights and found that numerous planning commissions request amber lights as opposed to red due to the possibility of distraction.
3) New Committee Member (D. Buser)

D. Buser introduced Lonny Bosselman and indicated he will be replacing Buser on the committee.
Next Meeting:  March 4, 2010, 1pm, A201a

Meeting Adjourned: 1:55pm
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